DISTRICT OFFICE 4416 RIVER DRIVE MOLINE, IL 61265 309/736-3360 email: ilrepmikeboland@aql.com

SPRINGFIELD OFFICE

2041-J STRATTON BLDG. SPRINGFIELD, IL 62706 217/782-3992



STATE OF ILLINOIS HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 71st DISTRICT

MIKE BOLAND

COMMITTEES:

ELECTIONS & CAMPAIGN REFORM (CHAIRMAN)

REGISTRATION & REGULATION

TOBACCO SETTLEMENT PROCEEDS DISTRIBUTION

CHILDREN & YOUTH

LEGISLATIVE PRINTING UNIT

August 2002

Dear City Council Member:

I am writing to you to support a Responsible Bidder Ordinance for city construction contracts.

The concept of responsible bidding is a common-sense idea that endures that taxpayer dollars are well-spent and that the basic needs of workers are addressed. It helps ensure quality work while addressing the safety and other training requirements of workers. It is my understanding that all construction workers under this program (union and non-union) would have access to training offered by the federal government.

The Illinois House of Representatives recently passed responsible bidder legislation. I supported this action and hope that the City Council will take similar action to ensure that it's citizens only have the best-trained workers for its infrastructure projects.

Thank you for considering my request.

Sincerely,

Mike Boland

State Representative